
  October 17, 2011 
     

 

Ms. Deborah Jordan 
Director, Air Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Re: Cancellation of the Title V permit for Facility A3464, City of Santa Clara 
 
Dear Ms. Jordan: 
 
This is to inform you of the cancellation of the Major Facility Review (Title V) permit 
for City of Santa Clara.   
 
The District issued the initial Title V permit on March 6, 2003. The facility was 
required to obtain a Title V permit since it was a “designated facility” under the 
provisions of 40 CFR 60.32(c) as a landfill with a “design capacity of 2.5 million 
mega grams or more, or a landfill with a design capacity of 2.5 million cubic meters 
or more”.  On August 31, 2007, the facility submitted an application to renew the 
Title V permit.  This facility is now a closed landfill, and meets the all of the 
requirements set out for removal of a landfill from Title V permitting under 40 CFR 
60.762(b).  Accordingly, the District issued a synthetic minor permit to the facility on 
September 7, 2011.  The proposed synthetic minor permit was subjected to EPA, 
ARB, and public review and comment prior to issuance.   
  
The District issued a synthetic minor permit for the facility on September 7, 2011.  
The proposed synthetic minor permit was subjected to for EPA, ARB, and public 
review and comment prior to issuance.  Because City of Santa Clara is no longer 
subject to Major Facility Review, we are canceling the Title V permit.     
 
The cancellation of the Title V permit is effective as of the date of this letter.   
 
The District will also notify the California Air Resources Board and the facility in 
writing of this permit action. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please call Dennis Jang, Senior Air 
Quality Engineer, at (415) 749-4707. 
 

 Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 Signed by Jack P. Broadbent
 Jack P. Broadbent 
 Executive Officer/APCO 
 
JPB:DTJ 
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